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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 
Monday 31st July 2023 

Term 3 Week 4 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 10th July -  Fri 15th Sept 

 

Friday 4th August 
12.40pm 5OH Assembly 

 

Friday 11th August 
12.40pm F LH Assembly 

 

Friday 18th August 
12.40pm 5JF Assembly 

 

Wednesday 23rd August 
Division Basketball 

 

Friday 25th August 
Book Week celebrations 

 

Friday 25th August 
Ballarat Catholic Primary 

Schools Athletics at 
Llanberris 

 

Wednesday 30th August 
Student Led Conferences 

 

Friday 1st September 
Fathers’ Day celebration 

 

Tuesday 5th September 
Division Athletics @ 

Llanberris 
 

Student Led Conferences 
 

Thursday 7th September 
6pm at St Alipius 

Year 3 Confirmation 
 

Friday 8th September 
12.40pm 1JS Assembly 

 

Mon 11th – Fri 15th Sept 
Years 1 & 3 swimming 

 

Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Mon 2nd – Fri 6th October 
Years 2, 4 & 5 swimming 

 

Friday 6th October 
9.30am Mass at St Alipius  

 

Friday 13th October 
12.40pm 6MM Assembly 

 

Friday 20th October 
Grandparents’ Day 

 

Friday 27th October 
12.40pm 2CJ Assembly 

 

Friday 3rd November 
12.40pm F MM Assembly 

 

Friday 10th November 
12.40pm 4CP Assembly 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
Dear families, 
 

I am writing to you this week from (almost) sunny Hobart where I am attending the 
Australian Primary Principals’ conference. This is a gathering of more than 3000 school 
leaders from across Australia and New Zealand who meet to learn together and to share the 
good news and challenges of primary education. 
 

It’s not very often that we can come together with like-minded people who share similar 
roles, to hear and learn from each other. Whenever I am afforded the opportunity I am 
reminded of how lucky I am to be working in a system that supports my values and beliefs. 
While school life is something we all have in common, we all form different understandings 
of what an effective day at school might look like. For some people, school is hard and for 
others it’s a breeze. For some of us school is a social gathering while for others it can be 
daunting to negotiate our way around each day. Regardless of our experiences, I hope that 
our school is a place of welcome and acceptance for all. Our staff work hard every day to 
build an environment where learning is fostered whether it be academic, social, spiritual or 
physical. Every child counts in our school and every child helps to build the community of 
St. Francis Xavier.  
 

I wonder what your memories of primary school are? Things 
have certainly changed since I was a student! Just like when 
we were at school, every day brings its challenges and its 
celebrations. So even when the going gets tough, let’s 
remember that we are all working together to build a 
positive and supportive learning environment for everyone.   
 
 

God bless, 

 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin. 
 

Thankyou 
Thank you to our parents and carers who supported our school closure day last Friday. The 
opportunity to gather with staff from Catholic Education and other schools was immensely 
valuable. I’m sure that the children enjoyed an extra holiday as well! 
 

Senior School Sports Day 
At risk of pre-empting a severe weather warning, I am 
hesitant to say that we have secured Friday 17th 
November for our senior school sports day at 
Llanberris reserve. It will be a great day for our 
students, and certainly long awaited one. More details 
will come out as we draw closer to the event. 
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Friday 17th November 
12.40pm 3NM Assembly 

 

Senior School Sports Day 
at Llanberris 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

St Francis Xavier Feast Day 
celebrations 

 

Wednesday 6th December 
Year 4 Camp 

 

Monday 18th December 
9.30am Mass in the Gym 

 

Tuesday 19th December 
Last 2023 student day 

Please find to the left a flier 
advertising the fundraiser 
Talbot Football Netball Club is 
having on 6th August to 
support Maddisyn Carroll and 
her family as they battle the 
rare degenerative 
neuromuscular disease, 
Freidreich's Ataxia. Maddisyn is 
the daughter of our LSO Shaun. 
It would be great if you and 
your family could come on the 
day to show support. There are 
lots of fun activities happening 
including live music, auctions 
and kids activities. There is a 
link to buy tickets at the 
bottom of the flier, please type 
'Talbot' into Eventbrite to find 
them. Tickets can be purchased 
without attending on the day. 
They are also welcoming any 
donations for raffles if this is 
something you are interested 
in.  For more information on 
Freidreich's Ataxia visit 
www.fara.org.au    Thank you. 

          

 
Please find at the end of this newsletter:  Parish Bulletin; Parenting Ideas – Supporting a highly sensitive child; 
Ballarat Show children’s craft entry details. 

 
 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday July 30, 2023       Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year A) 
  

Gospel: Matthew 13:44-46.     “The Kingdom of heaven is like this. A man happens to find a treasure hidden in a field. 
He covers it up again and is so happy that he goes and sells everything he has, and then goes back and buys that field. 
“Also, the Kingdom of heaven is like this. A man is looking for fine pearls, and when he finds one that is unusually fine, 
he goes and sells everything he has, and buys that pearl.”    (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation)   
  

Gospel reflection:     The Kingdom of heaven is here on earth!   We are all very special, no matter who we are or 
where in the world we live.  Jesus is telling us that because the Kingdom of heaven is so valuable and important, we 
should put it first in our lives. We can do this by following Jesus’ example of living with love and forgiveness. Each one 
of us is a treasure made by God.  
 

To look after the Kingdom of Heaven- our Earth-we can try not to take more than we need; and to care for God’s 
world and all the people, plants and animals in it.   We can try to be kind and loving, to share generously and to treat 
other people as we would wish to be treated. This week, look around you and count all the treasures that God has 
given us. Try your hardest to do at least one thing to show your care for God’s world and the treasure that is in it. 
  

Our Challenge: What will you do this week to care for and protect the treasure of God’s world and 
help make sure that it is there for all people to enjoy now and in the future?    (Adapted from the 
CAFOD website) 

 
 

 Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader    
 

   

http://www.fara.org.au/
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Curriculum News 
             

School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning Day 
Children may not have been at school on Friday but that didn't mean 
any learning wasn't taking place! SFX staff had the opportunity to learn 
more about Structured Literacy led by Emma Rutherford from Catholic 
Education Ballarat, Education Officer: Project Lead Structured Literacy 
and Breanna Wade Education Officer: Learning and Teaching (Primary).  
Staff were highly engaged and fully participated in the Professional 
Learning day which included learning more about the Principles and 
Characteristics of Structured Literacy, Daily Review, Scope and Sequence 
(F-6) and components and timing of a literacy block - Review, Building Blocks and Pulling it all together. 
 

Our visit up to St Paul's in Mildura also gave us a first hand look at 
Structured Literacy in action. With over 60 other interested staff from 
around the Diocese visiting the school throughout the week, we came 
away very proud of all the great processes we have here at St. Francis 
Xavier of our teaching style and programs we are using. The visit also 
provided us with the challenging questions of what and how we can do 
better? As a staff and leadership team we will be working on and 
discussing the opportunities we have available to and for us.  

 
Book Week 2023 (19th-25th August) 
 
Book Week Theme: READ, GROW, INSPIRE 
Classes will be taking part in this event throughout the 
week and we will have Book Reading in the library 
every day and culminate with Book Week  with a dress 
up day on Friday 25th August. Start preparing your 
outfits! 

 
 

 
Orders from the Issue 5 
catalogue close today, 
Monday 31st July. 
 

Thank you to those who 
have already placed an 
order. 
 

Parents/Carers can order online and pay by credit card.  Of course you do not need to purchase anything. 
 

Please go to https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/book-club/ for further details and to view 
the catalogue online. 
 
 
Enjoy your week! 
 

 
                                                                                    Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement   

https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/book-club/
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Wellbeing News 
 

 

Next week we will begin the Seasons for Growth program for children who are dealing with significant life changes by: 
 exploring the impact of change and loss on every-day life 
 learning new ways to respond to these changes 

Please don’t hesitate to talk to me if life circumstances have changed for your family and you would like your child to 
be considered for inclusion in Seasons.  
Please email me at cmeneely@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au  
(Due to numbers, priority will be given to children who have not yet been involved in this program in previous years) 

 
 
When my youngest son was about four, he commented that his brother talked a lot and in comparison, he thought a 
lot. This really summed up their unique temperaments!  
One child preferred to verbalise his thinking on everything, whereas the other was happy to observe and quietly 
contemplate. Just as we all differ on temperament traits such as extroversion, agreeableness, and consciousness, we 
also differ on another temperament trait: sensitivity.  
All of us fall somewhere on the sensitivity continuum from low sensitivity to high sensitivity. 
 

Sometimes parents comment they wish their child wasn’t “so sensitive” but our temperament is biologically based, it 
is not something we can simply switch on and off!  
Learning more about our childʼs temperament will help us to understand them better. 
By seeing our childʼs temperament as an important part of who they are, we can practise accepting their sensitivity 
rather than seeing it as something problematic that needs to be changed or ʻfixedʼ. Your child doesnʼt need to be less 
sensitive. They need their sensitivity to be understood. 
 

By accepting and validating the full range of our childʼs emotions, we teach them healthy ways of responding to their 
own emotions—this is a lesson they will carry with them throughout their lifetime. Please find attached a great article 
on ways of supporting your sensitive child. 
 

Kind regards,                                              
 

Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader  
    

 

 

 

 
 

  

 
 

 
  

 P&F News   
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
𝕊𝕚𝕝𝕧𝕖𝕣 ℂ𝕠𝕚𝕟 ℂ𝕙𝕒𝕝𝕝𝕖𝕟𝕘𝕖 

 

Students are invited to bring in as many silver coins as they 

can to place into a piggy bank in their classroom. 

 

The class from each year level with the highest total, will be 

treated to Carboni's pizza later this term! 

 

The challenge will run from July 21st until August 4th. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:cmeneely@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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SFX Official School Beanies 
Our stylish and warm official SFX school beanies are here!!  Available to purchase from the 
office for $25 while stocks last, then available from Crocker’s Ballarat. 
 
Second Hand Uniform Shop     We currently have a large supply of second-hand items available 
for purchase.  If you would like to check what is in stock and buy, please call into the front 
office.  New items are available to buy from Crockers. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Did you know we pack out over 10,000 hot lunches a year for our little people, make almost 
3,000 cups of Hot Chocolate and cut the tops off even more Zooper Doopers! 
 
Now we need YOUR HELP! VOLUNTEERS are the life line of the P&F! 
 
It could be Mothers, Fathers, Aunts, Grandparents, Uncles - even your neighbour, (as long as 
you have a working with children check) you can help us support our school community! 
 
Sparing 45 minutes even just ONCE throughout the year on a FRIDAY from 11.15am to 12pm packing hot lunches or 

a MONDAY for hot chocolates 10.30-11.30 would make a massive difference  
 
If you have ever wondered what we do and a little unsure how you could help, feel free to get in touch with the P&F. 
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Attachments   
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Community News 
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